HAVANA TOWN COUNCIL FRDAP GRANT SPECIAL MEETING October 10, 2019 3 pm

Member(s) Present:

Decorkus Allen, Eddie Bass, Nick Bert, Warkeen Jordan and

Vernell Ross

Member(s) Absent:

Dwight Vickers

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Ross.

The purpose of the meeting is to discuss/consider the installation of bathrooms at the town's community park. The town will apply for a \$50,000 FRDAP grant to assist with the project. Mr. McKinnon mentioned one requirement is to host a meeting, An opinion survey was performed in order to get input from the public and the council was presented with the findings.

Members of the public feels there is a need for restrooms to be installed at the park. Mayor Ross inquired about where the bathrooms will be installed. Mr. McKinnon mentioned that will have to be determined and presented to the council.

Pam Nesmith, 504 2nd Street NE, Havana, Florida addressed the council. Her concerns are the future upkeep and safety of the facility. She mentioned the park is very close to her residence. Another major concern for Ms. Nesmith is the playground area needs to be upgraded. Mr. McKinnon advised the grant will assist in replacing the equipment.

Mr. McKinnon advised this meeting was to provide the necessary information to the council prior to applying for the grant.

Motion to adjourn.

Vernell Ross, Mayor

ATTEST:

Shelia A. Evans, Town Clerk